


MINUTES OF THE REGULAR BOARD MEETING

PARK FOREST WATER DISTRICT
February 10, 2016
Vice President Pam Sekac called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Board Members Present: Cal Utke, Pam Sekac, and Tim Connelly
Board Member Excused: Roger Lage
PFWD Staff Present:  Bill Stedman
PFWD Staff Excused: Lynn Willow, who is attending CRWA conference in Denver this week.

Visitors: None
Review of Agenda:

Priority Item:

· Cal Utke made a motion, seconded by Tim Connelly, to appoint Jason Kerekes to fill the vacant board position resulting from Ken Fulton’s resignation, until the May 2016 election. Approved.
· Pam Sekac, acting Chair, administered the Oath of Office, and Jason signed the form.
Review of Minutes: The minutes of the January 13, 2016, Regular Board Meeting were submitted. A motion to accept the minutes was made by Cal Utke, seconded by Pam Sekac. Approved. The minutes of the January 18, 2016 Special Board Meeting were submitted. A motion to accept the minutes was made by Tim Connelly, seconded by Pam Sekac. Approved.
Treasurer’s Report:   See enclosed report.                      

Total Cash:
$ 
431,701.71





Total Assets:                              
$  
2,365,803.80

Total Liabilities:
$        176,720.24

Accounts Receivable:
$            8,356.39

Accounts Payable:
$             5,483.85
                                         
Bulk Water Sales (last month): 
$
313.18
Of the $315,578.46 in the ColoTrust Capital account, approximately $62,000 is already committed for two projects carried over from 2015.
Finance Trending: Since this is the first month of the year, there are no comparisons. There have been no emergency or unforeseen expenses.

A motion to accept the Treasurer’s report was made by Pam Sekac, seconded by Tim Connelly. Approved.
Invoice Processing: The list of invoices for processing was reviewed prior to the board meeting by board members. A motion to amend the list to pay Jason Kerekes the board stipend for this meeting, and to pay the bills was made by Cal Utke, seconded by Tim Connelly. Approved.
Bookkeeper/Office Manager Report: The report was sent to the Board for review prior to the board meeting by Bill Stedman. 
· Application of new penalties. Bill has already billed customers the Late Payment Fee and the Past Due Notice Fee for those whose payments had not been received by the January 20, 2016, and January 26, 2016, deadlines, respectively. Tim Connelly made a motion, seconded by Cal Utke, to have Bill call the three residential customers and one bulk water customer and tell them that the $50 Delinquent Account Fee will be waived as a courtesy this one time, since this is the first billing cycle under the new penalty structure, if their payment and meter reads are received by Monday, February 15, 2016. Approved.
· A motion was made by Cal Utke, seconded by Tim Connelly, that if the payment from the bulk water customer is not received by February 15, 2016, Bill will call and tell them that if payment of their balance, including all penalty fees, is not paid in full and received by 8:00 a.m. on Friday, February 19, 2016, their PIN code will be shut-off for Water General until full payment is received. Approved.

· The board will tentatively plan for the next board meeting to be on Thursday, March 10, 2016 since one board member has a conflict with the normal Wednesday meeting date.
· Bill reported that a second Self-Nomination form was received tonight from Megan Johnson. It will be vetted with the Assessor’s and Clerk & Recorder’s offices.

ORC/Operator Report: The report was sent to the Board for review prior to the board meeting by Lynn Willow.
Secretary’s Report: 
· 
One resident has asked the district to investigate implementation of an online pay system.
· 
One resident asked for clarification about the time line of the various penalty fees. The district’s attorney had been contacted and reviewed the fees before they were implemented. He indicated that they are allowed, correct, and standard in other districts as well.
·    Notice was received from the Census Bureau that they will be sending the district an informational survey.

·    The district received a notice from Mountain View Electric that their rates in 2016 will be increasing, and are projected to be about 15% greater than those in 2015.

·   The district received information about a software annual update and a product support agreement from Flowpoint Systems. By consensus, the board decided not to purchase these at this time.
Action Item List:  
·   Preparing for May 3, 2016 election. In addition to the proposal to eliminate term limits for district board members, the board also agreed to contact the district’s attorney for language about authorizing an increase in debt limit to cover potential repairs to Well #4, since it has been having some problems recently.

·   The newsletter sent with the February 29, 2016 billing will highlight the bimonthly billing schedule, as well as the new water rates that will go into effect March 1, 2016.

Old Business:

· Cal Utke made a motion, seconded by Pam Sekac, to remove Ken Fulton as an authorized signer on all bank accounts. Approved.

· Eagle Rising. The board discussed proposed letters to Casas Limited Partnership #4 (“Casas”) regarding payment of the outstanding bill for the filling of ponds in Eagle Rising in 2014, and Doug Hollister, the District Water Commissioner, and directed Pam Sekac and Bill Stedman to review the draft a letter with the district’s attorney, and to send the letter to Casas.  Depending on Casas’ response by the deadline of Friday, February 19, 2016, a second letter will be sent to Doug Hollister.
New Business: 
· The board discussed the district’s adjudicated water acre-feet, and the long term management of it. The board discussed recommendations made at several recent board meeting by Steve Jacobs, developer for Eagle Rising, that the district consider consolidating with Cherokee Metropolitan District, but felt this was not the direction that PFWD wants to go.
Adjournment: A motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:30 p.m. was made by Cal Utke, seconded by Tim Connelly. Approved.
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, March 10, 2016 at 7:00 pm at the PFWD Administration Building, located at 7340 McFerran Road.
Sign Copy on File at PFWD Office
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